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ABRAHAM R. KIRSHON AND FELLOW OFFICERS

RE-ELECTED BY MEN'S CLUB AT CLOSING MEETING

'&)

The closing meeting of the season
for the Kehilath Jeshurun Men's Club
was held on Sunday morning, June 5.
The meeting was preceded by a regu¬
lar morning service and a community
breakfast. A fine group of men turned
out for this combined religious, social
and organizational conclusion to a
highly successful season.
Following the presidential report on

the activities for the year, Ira F. Weis-
man, Chairman of the Nominations
Committee, presented the names of
the current officers for an additional
year of service. The following were
elected by acclamation: Abraham R.
Kirshon, President; Abe Newborn,
Vice President; Nico deGraaff, Treas¬
urer; Milton Eletz, Secretary.

These officers led the Club during
a year of exceptionally fine activity.
The year was also characterized by
success in the area of fund-raising. The
Ramaz School scholarship fund, the
Park East Religious School scholarship
fund and our assistance to youngsters
attending Yeshiva University's Torah
Leadership Seminars were the bene¬
ficiaries of substantial grants from the
Club.

Rabbi Joseph PI. Lookstein conclud¬
ed the meeting with an inspirational
message concerning the future of the
Men's Club and the ever-increasing
role which younger people are and
should be playing in its development.

PLEASE NOTE

This Bulletin contains informa¬

tion for the forthcoming two weeks.
The next issue of the Bulletin will

appear on Friday, July 1st.

urun(Congregation ^JCehifatli J^esh
cordially invites its members and friends

to attend the

CJinetg -3ourth ^dnnual HJemlership flCeetinT l9

of the Congregation

which will be held

til is yijonclag duening, ^line 20th
at 8:30 o'clock

in the Assembly Flail

A buffet reception will follow the meeting

Rabbi Joseph H. Lookstein will preach this Saturday at 11 A.M
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RABBI AND MRS. LOOKSTEIN
LEAVING FOR ISRAEL

Rabbi and Mrs. Joseph H. Lookstein
are flying fo Israel on Sunday, June
26th. The Rabbi intends to spend one
week there, in connection with im¬
portant Bar-llan University affairs.

He will then proceed to Geneva, to
preside over the World Council on
Jewish Education, of which he is the
head. He will also attend the sessions
of the Memorial Foundation for Jew¬
ish Culture and Education and of the
Conference of Jewish Organizations.
All these meetings take place in
Geneva.

WITHIN OUR FAMILY
WEEK OF JUNE 18th

TEENAGE TORAH LEADERSHIP
SEMINAR

We take this opportunity of notify¬
ing the teenagers of our congregation¬
al family that the Torah Leadership
Seminar, sponsored by the Community
Service Division of Yeshiva University,
will be held this year from August
24th through September 1st. The
Seminar will take place at Camp
Morasha in Lake Como, Pa.

The program includes regular study
sessions, which are held under the
leadership of rabbis from all over the
country. The subjects covered include:
Essentials of Judaism, Prayer, Bible,
Festival, Leadership Skills, the Jewish
Community and many others.
Many young people in our congre¬

gation have participated in former
years in the Torah Leadership Seminar.
They have found the Seminar inspir¬
ing and satisfying. We invite the past
seminarians and new seminar candi¬
dates to register now for this unique
program.

Requests for further information and
applications should be directed to the
Synagogue office or Noam Shudofsky.
Do not delay.

JOSEPH S. GRUSS DONATES
SCHOOL FOR GIRLS

Our esteemed member, Mr. Joseph
S. Gruss, contributed to the erection
of a School for Girls in New Square
Village. Mr. Gruss had previously
made possible the erection of a
Yeshiva for Boys in the same village
in memory of his sainted father. The
School for Girls was in memory of his
departed mother. The dedication of
the new school took place recently.

SISTERHOOD
NEEDIEST CASES FUND

We acknowledge with thanks, con¬
tributions to our Sisterhood Neediest
Cases Fund from Mrs. Morris Morgen-
stern, Mr. and Mrs. Joseph Roth in
memory of Theodore Brown and Mrs.
Ethel Schack.
Contributions should be sent to Mrs.

Joseph Roth, 891 Park Avenue, Chair¬
man of the Neediest Cases Fund.

Marriage-
Heartiest congratulations to Mr. and

Mrs. Samuel E. Garfinkel upon the
marriage of their daughter Harriet to
Mr. Noam Blumberg.

We wish the young couple many
years of happiness together.
Birth—

We extend a hearty Mazel Tov to
Mr. and Mrs. Irwin B. Robins upon the
birth of a daughter.
May the new addition to the family

be a source of joy and happiness at
all times.

Birthdays-
Many happy returns of the day to

Michael M. Barany, Louis Etra, Mrs.
Samuel E. Garfinkel, Mrs. Alexander
Gross, Elliott M. Lebowitz, Benjamin
E. Levy, Mrs. Moses Nussbaum, Mrs.
Larry Stern and Bertold Weinsberg.
Anniversaries-
Warmest greetings to Mr. and Mrs.

Jacob J. Avner, Mr. and Mrs. Leo
Breindel, Dr. and Mrs. Leo Edelman,
Mr. and Mrs. Joseph Grossman, Mr.
and Mrs. Joseph Kagan, Mr. and Mrs.
Abraham R. Kirshon, Mr. and Mrs.
Frederick Margareten, Dr. and Mrs.
Norman Orentreich, Mr. and Mrs.
Max Sadinoff, Mr. and Mrs. Raymond
Schwartz and Mr. and Mrs. Joseph
Wolf.
Honors—
Our congratulations to the Secretary

of the congregation, Irwin Shapiro,
who is being honored for his service
to the Yeshiva University High Schools
at a fiftieth anniversary dinner on
Thursday, June 16th. Mr. Shapiro, a
member of the Board of Directors of
Yeshiva University High Schools, is
being honored as one of the "guard¬
ians" of this division of Yeshiva Uni¬
versity.

Our heartiest congratulations to our
member, Dr. Charles I. Cohen, Past
Chairman of our Young Marrieds
Group, upon his recent appointment
as Associate Clinical Professor of
Periodontia and Oral Medicine at New
York University's College of Dentistry
Congratulations—
We congratulate our esteemed Trus¬

tee, Mr. Harry Etra and Mrs. Etra upon

WEEK OF JUNE 25th

the graduation of their son, Marshall
from Cornell University with a B.A
Degree.
We congratulate our member, Mrs.

Jacob Freezer, the daughter of our
esteemed Associate Trustee Mr. Nathan
Salzman and Mrs. Salzman, upon her
graduation from Finch College.

We congratulate Mr. and Mrs. Ben¬
jamin L. Leifert upon the graduation
of their son Robert from Temple Uni¬
versity with a B.A. Degree.

We congratulate Dr. and Mrs. Meyer
Texon upon the graduation of their
son, Stephen from New York Univer¬
sity-Heights with a B.A. Degree.
We congratulate Mr. and Mrs. Ed¬

ward Lebowitz upon the graduation of
their daughter Naomi Graetz from the
Jewish Theological Seminary College,
with a Degree of Bachelor of Hebrew
Letters. Naomi is also receiving her
M.A. in English at City University.

We congratulate Mr. and Mrs. Mor¬
timer J. Propp upon the graduation of
their son Morris from Cornell Univer¬

sity with a B.S.C. Degree in Engineer¬
ing.
Collective Bon Voyage—

We express our best wishes to the
members of our congregation who
will be taking leave of us during the
summer on trips abroad.

In recent years, the Kehilath Jeshu-
run "world travellers" have increased
substantially. It is understandable that
we cannot list them individually, and
extend to them our personal good
wishes.

We therefore, take this means of
expressing a collective Bon Voyage to
all who will be travelling this summer.
We wish them a very pleasant trip, an
enjoyable vacation, and a safe return
to our midst.

Condolence—
We record with sorrow the passing

of our esteemed member Theodore
Brown, the beloved brother of our
esteemed Trustee, A. Milton Brown,
and Nathan D. Brown.

We pray that the family will be
spared further sorrow for many years
to come.

Birthdays-
Many happy returns of the day to

Mrs. A. Milton Brown, Hyman I.
Bucher, Albert H. Colin, Jacob A.
Freezer, Mrs. Joseph N. Friedman,
Herman Goldman, Mrs. Jack Lieber-
man, Charles Rapoport, Max Sadinoff,
Mrs. Sidney Scheinberg and Mrs. Leon
Spilky.
Anniversaries-
Warmest greetings to Mr. and Mrs.

William Basser, Mr. and Mrs. Samuel
Frank, Mr. and Mrs. Samuel E. Gar¬
finkel, Mr. and Mrs. Joseph S. Gersh-
man, Dr. and Mrs. William H. Herzig,
Mr. and Mrs. Maurice N. Jaffe, Mr.
and Mrs. Fred S. Kahn, Mr. and Mrs.
Jules Podell, Mr. and Mrs. J. William
Rosenbluth, Mr. and Mrs. Abraham
Silver, Mr. and Mrs. Herbert R. Stein-
man and Dr. and Mrs. Ned Wachtel.
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PARK EAST RELIGIOUS SCHOOL

CLOSING ASSEMBLY

The Closing Assembly of the Park
East Religious School took place last
Sunday morning, at 10:30 o'clock in
the Social Hall of Congregation
Kehilath Jeshurun.

The highlights of the assembly were
the greetings delivered by Eric Wach-
tel, a fifth grade student, who spoke
in Hebrew. Wayne Kadis, a pupil in
the fifth grade, greeted the parents
in English.

The principal of the school, Rabbi
Jack Guttenberg, spoke to the parents
on the importance of religious educa¬
tion. He outlined the services render¬
ed by the Park East Religious School
to our community.

The students of grade three pre¬
sented a beautiful choral reading on
the Ten Commandments. This presen¬

tation was under the direction of Mrs.
Alice Rothkowitz, a veteran teacher of
the school.

An entertaining session of song by
the students of the Park East Religious
School was directed by the music in¬
structor, Mr. Stanley Sperber.

Honor certificates were distributed
to a number of students, who received
a round of applause from those pres¬
ent.

We remind parents and worshippers
of the need for making available a
religious education for their children.
The month of June is Registration
Month at the Park East Religious
School. Please make certain to register
your child and to urge your friends to
follow your example. A form for this
purpose appears on page 4.

Subscription To New Edition
Of Talmud Available

English Translation and
Commentaries Included

We are pleased to announce that
a new edition of the Talmud is avail¬
able through our congregation. The
nature of this edition makes it one of
the most exciting prospects in Jewish
education in many many years.

The details are as follows: The EL-
AM Company in Israel is producing a
new edition of the Talmud in pamph¬
let form, beginning with the first
Tractate, Berachot. The edition includes
the original Aramaic text, voweled and
punctuated; an excellent English trans¬
lation; and commentaries which ex¬

plain the text according to classical
and modern interpretations.

The publication method is as fol¬
lows: Each month a pamphlet is pub¬
lished which incorporates about two
or three pages of the Talmud with all
of the features described above. Dur¬

ing the course of a year, ten such

pamphlets are made available. The
cost to the general public is $15.00 a
year. Through the congregation, sub¬
scriptions may be entered at $12.00
per year.

We strongly recommend that every
household subscribe to this excellent
publication. It is possible to study the
Talmud from this publication without
any outside help.

The Talmud program of the Adult
Education Institute of our congrega¬
tion will be geared to the study of the
material presented in this first year of
publication. We will try to arrange
group study sessions to fit the needs
of various segments in the congrega¬
tion.

We suggest that this is an opportu¬
nity not to be missed. It makes avail¬
able the most important volume of
Jewish study in a form comprehensi¬
ble and meaningful to all. Please use
the form below to subscribe now.

ORDER FORM FOR NEW EDITION OF TALMUD

Please enter a subscription in my name for the new edition of
the Talmud.

Name

Address

□ I enclose herewith my check in the amount of $12.00 payable to
Congregation Kehilath Jeshurun, in payment of the subscription
for the year.

RABBI JOSEPH H. LOOKSTEIN

ON TELEVISION

SUNDAY, JUNE 26th

We are pleased to inform our mem¬
bership that Rabbi Joseph H. Lookstein
will appear on television on Sunday
morning, June 26th, between the
hours of 9:30 and 10:00 o'clock on

WCBS-TV, Channel 2. The program is
entitled "Way To Go."

YOUNG MARRIEDS PLAN OUTING

The closing activity of our Young
Marrieds season will be an outing to
Lake Mohegan on Sunday evening,
June 26th, at 6:30 o'clock.

The outing will take place in the
home of Dr. and Mrs. Charles I. Cohen.
The event is being co-sponsored by
Rabbi and Mrs. Haskel Lookstein and
Mr. and Mrs. Robert Richter.

Members of the Young Marrieds
group who have not yet returned their
response cards, are urged to do so.

SISTERHOOD

KIDDUSH HOSTESSES

Saturday, June 18th
Mrs. Harry Freundlich
Mrs. Israel D. Rosenberg
Mrs. Louis Schleifer
Mrs. Meyer Texon

*

Saturday, June 25th
Mrs. Eugene Hollander
Mrs. Edward Lebowitz
Mrs. William Lebowitz
Mrs. Benjamin L. Leifert
Mrs. Oscar Perlberger

THANK YOU SISTERHOOD

Throughout the year, the members
of the congregation and worshippers
are treated to a Kiddush snack follow¬
ing the regular Sabbath services. They
are welcomed to the Kiddush by smil¬
ing Sisterhood hostesses.

On behalf of the congregation, we
extend our sincere thanks to the Sis¬
terhood and to its hostesses, for the
added pleasure and enhancement of
the Sabbath which the Kiddush offers.

The Sabbath kiddush will continue
throughout the summer in the air-
conditioned Social Hall, and will afford
an opportunity for worshippers to so¬
cialize following the services.

A MODERN RITUALARIUM
is located in our community--at

232-4 West 78th Street
(east of Broadway)
Telephone Number

799-1520
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Cong. Kehilath Jeshurun
125 East 85th Street
New York 28, N.Y.

HA 7-1000

Synagogue Officials
Joseph H. Lookstein Rabbi
Haskel Lookstein Assoc. Rabbi
A. Joseph Cohen Cantor
Israel D. Rosenberg Ritual Director
Joseph Glatt Exec. Director
Noam Shudofsky Youth Director

Officers of the Congregation
Max J. Etra President

Joseph Roth Vice-President
Elgin Shulsky Treasurer
Irwin Shapiro Secretary
Mrs. William Lebowitz Pres., Sist.
Abraham R. Kirshon Pres. Men's Club

SCHEDULE OF SERVICES

YAHRZEITS

June

1 8—FANNIE RITTER
1 8—HANNAH LINZER
19—SAUL Y. AIZER
20—LORRAINE H. KAPLAN
20—REBECCA FEINER
20—GUSSIE PIERMONT
20—SARAH R. PERLMAN
20—DAVID HOSTYK
20—ISIDORE NACK
21—MAURICE CHAPMAN
22—ANNA MEHLMAN
22—HYMAN MARGOLIES
22-SAM WITKIN
23—ABRAHAM GOODMAN
23—GUSSIE WALD
23—PAULA G. FELDMAN
24—EMANUEL KAPLAN
24—SARAH HOROWITZ
25—ABRAHAM GLASER
25—JOSEPH BRUCKNER
25-HELENA ALTER
25—YENTE GOLDSTEIN
25—LEIBA SMITH
25—MICHAEL BIRNBACH
26-1DA SOM
26—SARAH GOLDSTEIN
26—ISRAEL I. IVRY
26—LOUIS CLARK
27—GOLDIE GUDIS
28—JENNIE ZUCH
28—REGINA KLEIN
28—JEREMIAS GOLDNER
29—KOLMAN LURIA

July
1-HENNE KRAUSS
1—DEBORA LITWINS
1-SAMUEL J. ELETZ
1-ETHEL SOM
1-JACOB P. SHULMAN
1-JACOB GROSSMAN
1-FLORA LEWIS

WEEK OF JUNE 18th

FRIDAY

*Evening 6:30

SATURDAY, SHABBAT ROSH CHODESH

Morning 9:00
Pre-School Service

Room 405 11:00

Weekly Portion: Korah
Numbers 16:1 - 18:32, 28:9 - 15

Haftorah: Isaiah 66:1 - 24

Evening 8:15

Conclusion of Sabbath 9:00

WEEKDAY SERVICES

Morning 7:30

Sunday Morning 8:30

Evening 6:30

WEEK OF JUNE 25th

FRIDAY

*Evening 6:30

SATURDAY

Morning 9:00
Pre-School Service

Room 405 11:00

Weekly Portion: Hukkat
Numbers 19:1 - 22:1

Haftorah: Judges 11:1 - 33

Evening 8:15
Conclusion of Sabbath 9:00

WEEKDAY SERVICES

Morning 7:30

Sunday Morning 8:30
Evening 6:30

*Sabbath Candles are kindled twenty minutes before sunset. Those,
however, who conform to our schedule of ushering in the Sabbath at
6:30 P.M. should also light candles at that hour.

The Jewry Box
Served During Served During

WEEK OF MAY 29th WEEK OF JUNE 5th
JACKS. HARRIS LEO DAVENPORT
SAMUEL SINGER DR. JACK LIEBERMAN

M. LOEB SHEPARD

Will Serve During Will Serve During
WEEK OF JUNE 19th WEEK OF JUNE 26th
GEORGE WEISS DR. MEYER TEXON
REUBEN WESTERMAN ALBERTA. ZUCH

Thank you for your cooperation in helping to maintain the Daily Minyan.

Gertz Bros., n.y.c.

PARK EAST RELIGIOUS SCHOOL REGISTRATION FORM

□ I am interested in securing more information about the Religious School.
[3 My child is a candidate for the school.

(Name) (Age)
□ The following are prospective parents for Park East:

(Name) (Address) (Age of child)

Please mail to Rabbi Jack Guttenberg, Principal or call HA 7-1000

Sacond Class Postage paid at New York, N.Y. This Bulletin is published weekly from September to June;
bi-weekly in June and once monthly during July and August.


